Board Report December 14, 2020

Current Enrollment Grade 9 363
Grade 10 373
Grade 11 279
Grade 12 292 Total=1,307

In October 2020 the high school enrollment was 1,311.

Attendance as of December 12. Grade 9 94.66
Grade 10 94.58
Grade 11 94.07
Grade 12 92.71

The Educator’s Credit Union hosted their second annual Reality Fair on October 21, 2020 for all of our
Economics students.

Vanessa Robinson was selected for the College Board National African American Recognition Program.
She earned this recognition because of her remarkable academic achievements and outstanding
performance on the PSAT.

We held a brunch in the gymnasium on Veteran’s Day for all our veterans and active military service
members who have children on our campus.

The Pure Gold Band put on a joint performance with our middle school bands on Halloween (Boo @ the
Hugh) that was a big success.

| would like to recognize our Bulldog Productions class- These students are responsible for the video
board at the stadium, recording and streaming events at the PAC and other various activities on campus.

FFA conducted a coat and food Drive for Mission Thanksgiving.
The blood mobile was on our campus a few weeks ago. We always have great participation.
Musical Grease- We had nearly 100 students participate in this musical.

Homecoming- Sandifers were inducted into the Hall of Honor, stadium renamed, Hugh Sandifer statue
unveiled, and we won the football game!!

Drive through band concert on December 10.
Bless a Bulldog- Food and toys were donated by our students and staff.
Semester finals are scheduled for December 16, 17, and 18.

For the December finals we are allowing students from all grade levels to be exempt due to logistics
regarding COVID.



Our Medlife organization volunteered for Meals on Wheels during Thanksgiving delivering Thanksgiving
baskets. They will volunteer with the organization again during the Christmas break.

Our Art classes conducted a blanket drive for the local animal shelter during the month of December.

At Home Learning- As of Thursday, December 10 we had 220 permanent At Home Learners. Out of
these 220 students about 160 have been on the AHL list all year. We have 24 at home on the quarantine
list.

The students listed below have qualified to audition for the state Choir in January.

Emy Pablico- Soprano 1 - First Chair
Trystan Harris - Alto 1 - Fifth Chair
Mark Huffines - Tenor 2 - First Chair
Tennley Wilson - Alto 2 - Fourth Chair
Sports-

Team Tennis completed the regular season undefeated and made it to the third round of the playoffs.
Our Volleyball team finished second in district.

Football finished the regular season 4-3. First playoff game December 11 in Grapevine vs Grapevine.
Boys and Girls soccer is now underway.

District swim meet will be held in Fort Stockton on January 22 and 23.

Boys and Girls basketball are very competitive.

The girls begin district play on January 5 and the boys January 12.

We have both live and virtual meets currently scheduled for our UIL academic students. Only time will
tell how many will take place live.



